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Focus on...

Given the Coronavirus emergency, the 
social security entity introduced a simplified 
procedure to require some benefits introduced 
by the Law Decree Cura Italia.

Specifically, this simplified procedure refers 
only to the following actions:

•	 allowance for professionals having a VAT 
registration number and for coordinated 
and continuative collaborators:

•	 allowance for self-employed craftsmen and 
tradesmen 

•	 allowance for workers in the tourism sector 
and thermal facilities sector

•	 allowance for workers in the agricultural 
sector

•	 allowance for workers in the show and 
entertainment sector

•	 voucher baby sitting.

This New procedure allows to complete and to 
submit the request, after entering only part of 
the PIN code, received via SMS or e-mail, after 
having requested it through the portal or the 
Contact Center.

The PIN code can be required trough the 
following channels:

•	 INPS web site, via “Richiesta PIN” service

•	 Contact Center, calling the toll number 803 
164 (free from fixed network), or 06164164 
(paid service for mobile phone).

As soon as received (via SMS or email) the first 
eight characters of PIN code, the beneficiary 
can use immediately these characters to fill and 
to submit the request about the benefits above 
mentioned.

In case of the beneficiary does not receive these 
characters by 12 hours from their request, he 
can call Contact Center for the validation of the 
PIN code.

Regarding only the voucher baby-sitting, if 
the beneficiary has submit the request of this 
voucher using the above simplified procedure, 
he must receive also to second part of the 
PIN code, useful to the registration on Libretto 
Famiglia service, in order to use the voucher.

Regarding the other benefits provided by the 
Law Decree Cura Italia (i.g. extraordinary leave), 
the procedure for the request is the ordinary 
one:

•	 Ordinary PIN code (PIN dispositivo)
•	 SPID di livello 2 o superiore
•	 Electronic Identity Cart (CIE)
•	 Carta Nazionale dei Servizi (CNS). 

The social security entity provided that in 
the next days a new procedure of PIN code’s 
request will be available, in order to give the 
possibility to people to obtain, by only one 
process, a new PIN code, without waiting for 
the additional 8 characters of the PIN that were 
ordinarily sent through the postal service.

For further information about the actions 
provided by the Law Decree Cura Italia, we 
remind you our circular letters dated March 21st, 
March 24th and March 26th.

We are hereby informing you on the first clarifications by INPS about the procedure to require 
some benefits provided by by Law Decree no. 18 dated 17-03-2020.
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